
Town of Kennebunkport 
Board of Selectmen Emergency Meeting 

January 30, 2024 @ 9:00 AM 
Goose Rocks Beach General Store (3 Dyke Rd) 

 

MINUTES 

Selectmen attending: Allen Daggett, Sheila Matthews-Bull, Jon Dykstra, Marybeth Gilbert. 

Other attending: Laurie Smith, Craig Sanford, John Everett, Chris Simeoni, Galen Weibley, 
Yanina Nickless, Fred Stafford, Kate Bauer-Burke, Leslie Josselyn-Rose, Steven Rose.  

1. Call To Order. 

Vise-Chairman Daggett called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM. 

2. Tour Goose Rocks Beach to observe and discuss the aftermath of the recent 
storm events. 
 
The Board, Town employees, and community members met at the General Store, from 
where they proceeded to the Dyke Rd entrance of the Goose Rocks Beach. Laurie 
Smith, Town Manager, pointed out that the dunes were missing and sand was washed 
away. Jon Dykstra showed the line where to which sand was elevated before the storm. 
 
After, the group proceeded to the East End of Goose Rocks and Jefferson Way. Laurie 
Smith pointed out that the pathway is covered in rocks and sand. 
 
The tour ended at the West End of Goose Rocks, where Fire Chief Everett and Public 
Works Director Chris Simeoni talked about the recent flooding of the area.  
  

3. Adjournment. 

Motion by Selectman Mathews-Bull, seconded by Selectman Gilbert, to adjourn. 
Voted: 4-0. Motion passed. 

The meeting adjourned at 10:00 AM. 

 
Submitted by,  
Yanina Nickless, 
Director of Support Services 


